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DEAR PARENTS AND CARERS,
Wishing you a happy Friday, it’s been a short and action packed
week. Some of our year 8s had a unique experience with a mental
health and well being workshop held at the Tottenham Hotspur’s
stadium. Alongside just one other primary school they had the
complete run of the site. Our focus and drive on careers continues,
with a Key 25 Year 10 careers trip, hosted by Careers Hub at the
British Library, on Wednesday. 

Students in other year groups have all been invited to attend a
reward trip. Payment support is available, please just email the
head of year or general school contact number. 

Year 11 have already completed exams in photography, Art,
Enterprise, Health and social care and sport. We are all incredibly
proud of their attitude and excellent behaviour during this period,
there are drop revision sessions after school, in the school day and
at the weekend and students have excelled themselves. It was
lovely to celebrate their work and start of exams with a pizza party,
all students were given good luck cards and it was a special time to
be together. 

Year 10 will very soon be stepping into Year 11s soon and to
support this we have an event for parents and students on revision
and the year ahead happening on 6th June.

We still have some tickets if you would like to join us for the
opening of our new canteen on Friday 17th May between 2-3pm
 
If you would like to attend please email
gabriella.caruso@woodsidehighschool.co.uk

Finally wishing all our families who celebrated the Orthodox
Christian church Easter at the weekend, I hope it was a great time
to be together with your families.

All the best

Ms. Wallace

@mulberryaws

7th May - 21st June
Public Exams

3rd - 7th June
DHOY Asembly

16th May
Summer Census

23rd May
Twilight - 4 pm

3rd - 30th June
Gypsy Roma & 

Traveller Month

17th May
MP Catherine West visit

17th June
EID (School Closure)



INSIDE MATTERS CONFERENCE AT
TOTTENHAM HOTSPUR STADIUM

A group of Year 8 students attended the Inside Matters Conference hosted at Tottenham
Hotspur Stadium this week. Students accessed workshops and talks that explored strategies and
services that support mental health in young people, as well as having the opportunity to tour
the stadium! It was brilliant to see so many mature and insightful reflections from our students
regarding well-being and mental health.

Click here to the article covered by Tottenham Hotspur

https://www.tottenhamhotspur.com/news/2024/may/inside-matters-local-schools-kick-off-conversation-on-mental-health/


Mulberry Arts
Conference -
Rightful Place
On Thursday 2nd May, Ms Campbell and Miss Caruso took some of our
lovely drama students to the Mulberry Arts Conference - Rightful Place,
Empowering the next generation in exploring careers in Production Arts. 

The conference broadened the understanding of production art roles and the
industry as a whole. The students were provided with valuable insights,
networking opportunities and skill developments in the field of prodution
arts. 

Our lucky students took part in lighting, sound, visual effects and design
workshops.

In addition the students were lucky to be part of a Q and A session with:
Marius Ronning, Head of production at Royal Court Theatre, Khadija Raza,
Set and Costume Designer, Jaime Harrison, Illusions and Visual Effects
Designer, Rajiv Pattani, Lighting Designer and Technican, Leeluu Dallas
King, Sound Designer and Mica Taylor, Company Manager at Royal Court
Theatre. 

Our wonderful year 8 students Hamza Arale, Elona Sejdiaj and Olivia
Nugaras all took center stage and asked the panelist insightful questions!
We are all proud of you!



KEY 25 TRIP
TO CREATIVE

CAREERS
CONFERENCE

On Wednesday 8th May our Key 25 group of
Year 10 students were afforded the opportunity
to visit a conference centred around creative
career pathways hosted by the Careers Hub at
the British Library. Students were invited to a
panel discussion from careers leaders at creative
companies such as The Old Vic, PlayStation and
more. Students also completed breakout
workshops in podcasting and print journalism
hosted by BAFTA and the BBC. Closing the
event was an expansive careers fair where our
ambitious Woodsiders were able to speak to
industry professionals and network. Special
praise for Najah 10L and Serine 10Y who live-
demonstrated their podcast idea to an audience,
and all of our students for asking interesting
questions to the professionals panel!



Our 'Carni Warriors' had the privilege to be guests at Storm The Stage Dance Academy's 10 Year
Anniversary Performances, on both Saturday and Sunday. 

After their excellent performance at the Borough championships earlier this year, where they came
2nd, they were invited to do the same set piece last weekend. They were lucky to perform in the
North London favourite Millfield theatre, to their theme of soca and dancehall. 

The atmosphere was amazing, with the crew and crowd hyping them up, and clapping along to the
beat. Each show, the crew awarded each key stage one outstanding performer trophy, and a huge
shoutout goes to Kayanna Morrison in Year 8, for receiving one!

With no more competitions scheduled for the near future, the dance team will now look into learning
a new dance, possibly of a new genre.



CONSTRUCTION SITE VIST
Year 10 students visited the construction site,  where they met with the
project manager to learn about the construction industry and potential career
paths within it.  At the conclusion of the visit,  the project manager
commented on the students'  behaviour and the questions they asked, with
particular mentions of Ciandrew and Reece.



PE INTER HOUSE
COMPETITION

During year 8 PE last week, we held a mini interform due to the bad weather,
even though it's supposed to be summer!

K side battled it out in games of lineball, while using a tennis ball to better their
striking and fielding skills. It was extremely competitive, with none of the girls
or boys wanting to lose, passing and defending until the very last minute!

A huge shoutout goes to those in Cedar, storming into 1st place, 6 points above
2nd place!! 



MAW VOCAL
MASTERCLASS
WITH SIMONE!

Did you know that singing has many benefits?

It helps to improve your lung functions
It helps you to beat stress and relaxes you

It helps to build a sense of community
It helps to boost your confidence and stage presence

It is simply a ‘Feel Good’ factor that helps you to express yourself!

A huge thank you to all the students below who participated in the VOCAL MASTERCLASS
with Simone over the last couple of weeks. It was a great experience and the students
certainly showcased their vocal ability.  

This is just the start!! We will be carrying out Solo and Group Auditions in preparation for
the Summer Showcase. You have been given sufficient time to prepare for it!  

Next session - Friday 24th May 2024
Period 3: KS3 and Period 4: KS4

Key Stage 3 Audition and Vocal Masterclass: 11.10-12.00pm
(Meet in C006)



SUMMER
MATHS 
CHALLENGE
PRIZES TO BE WON

1ST PRIZE - A SAMSUNG TABLET
2ND PRIZE - £20 AMAZON GIFT VOUCHER
3RD PRIZE - £10 AMAZON GIFT VOUCHER

STEPS TO WIN
There will be 3 riddles each month
Some may be simple, some may be difficult, answer each riddle
correctly and your name will be added to a raffle.
Each correct answer is one raffle entry (so maximum of 3 a month)
After a term, 3 names will be picked from the raffle to receive bronze
prize, silver prize and the all important gold prize.

HOW TO ENTER
Complete the riddles and pass answers on a paper copy to MR
SHOEB (Maths Teacher)
Mr Shoeb’s room is B102 but if he is not there you can pass it to any
maths teacher
You can answer any riddles you do not have to answer them all if
you are unable to do so.

DISPLAY OUTSIDE B104
Questions are printed out every month and displayed in the maths
corridor outside of B104 if you need another look at the questions
Any questions feel free to sendMr Shoeb an email or see him in the
maths corridor



SUMMER
MATHS 
CHALLENGE

There is a three digit number. 

The second digit is four times as big as  the third digit, while the first
digit is three less than the second digit.

What is the number?

RIDDLE ONE

RIDDLE TWO

Mum and Dad have four daugthers, and each daughter has one brother.

How many people are in the family? 

RIDDLE THREE
If two hours ago, it was as long as after one o’clock in the afternoon as
it was before one o’clock in the morning, what time would it be now?



Jenna, Fadi, Victor and Yasmin for

improved effort in lessons this week

and Ferzende for improved effort

during form time

7E

Katiara, Sumaiya and Kyra for being
helpfull in class.

Emilly and Andrea for achieveing
their Bronze awards for Praise

points !

7A7U

TUTOR SHOUTOUTS
YEAR 7

7Q

Jonathan, Aiana and Elise for having100% attendance
Aleks for maintaining 100%

attendance, Messiah for being helpful

during Form time

Haci for achieving his bronze award
for praise points

7I

7T

Merdan for good behaviour in form

and receiving 11 praise points in 1 day. 

Penelope & Shreya for always

having the correct uniform.

7Y
Dalia for a huge number of praisepoints and always working hard 

7L





ATTENTIONATTENTION

Call ing al l  parents, carers and teachers to 
help with providing places to Year 10

students for the upcoming 
Work Experience Week

from 15th July, 2024 to 19th July,  2024. 

Please contact Ms Ozcan if  you are
interested:

serdane.ozcan@woodsidehighschool.co.uk



if you have any questions, please ask Miss Savva!


